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                                       Foxwood Academy     

               Derby Road, Bramcote, Nottingham, NG9 3GF

                   Tel: (0115) 9177202 

                 

 Email: office@foxwood.notts.sch.uk

                                            www.foxwood.notts.sch.uk

Headteacher:  Mr James Hutchinson

21st April 2022  

Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome back to all our KS3 students as we start the beginning of the Summer Term. We hope that you have had a restful break and enjoyed some of the good weather we were blessed with. 

Thank you for continuing to support our young people by ensuring that their attendance at the Academy remains a high priority. We aim for students’ attendance to be 95% and above. We know that medical appointments at times are difficult to arrange outside of school hours, but where this is challenging, please can these be arranged either as early or as late in the school day as possible. Staff will continue to work hard to support families regarding attendance when this is required, to ensure that our students can continue to learn and succeed. Please do not hesitate to get in touch with your child’s tutor if you need any support or have any questions regarding attendance. 

Throughout next week, all students will be taking part in celebrating Eid. Monday will see students helping in their community. Tuesday is a day of reflection where there will be an additional mind and body session focussing on contemplation and reflection. Wednesday is good deed day where students will be encouraged to do a good deed for someone. Thursday, we will try to go without something that we often take for granted and on Friday there is a special assembly and a day where foods with an Islamic background are tried. There may be ways that you, as a family, might be able to join in with this at home. Anything that you would like to share with us that you have done please do let us know, we would love to hear from you. 

Some students in KS3 will be visiting Hagg Farm later this half term and we are very much looking forward to this.  

Students in 3X and 3S will have opportunities during this term to take on some short work experience placements in school during their Employment lessons. This will help our students build on skills such as self-control, resilience and courage. 

3F are looking forward to exploring Shakespeare in English, focussing on ‘A Midsummer Night’s Dream’ as a sensory based story, and exploring yoga, massage and meditation in Health lessons. 

We would like to offer a warm welcome to three new members of support staff within KS3. Grace and Katie have joined the 3O team and Lucy has joined the 3F team.  

KS3 Clubs will commence week beginning Monday 25th April 2022. Cycling club will be on a Monday and Games Club on a Thursday. We encourage participation in these after school clubs as it is a fabulous opportunity for students to socialise with their friends after school. 

If possible, please can you complete the parent survey if you have not done so yet. This was emailed out just before the Easter holidays and we look forward to hearing your views on our school. 

If you require any additional support relating to behaviour, mental health, or anything else, please do not hesitate to get in contact. We are here to support you. 

Yours faithfully
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Nikki Glover 
KS3 Phase Leader and Senior Teacher. 
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